
      
 

Healthcare Domain Meeting Minutes:          
                                         June 15, 2017 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123   

Next Domain Meeting:  
            July 20, 2017 from 9-10:30 a.m. 

CHIP 
5095 Murphy Canyon Rd, Suite 105 
San Diego CA, 92123  

Attendees: Cheri Fidler, Dan Fesperman, Heidi Oliver, Kim Elkins, MaryBeth Moran, Nina Ghatan 
Recorder: Lyndsey Tapia 

 

Topic/Issue Discussion Action 

1. Action Items 
Updates 

• The workgroup brainstormed about new potential connections to expand the workgroup. The 
following are individuals and departments that were suggested:  

• Parvhthi Pokata, a Pediatric Dentist at Rady Children’s. 
• Mary O’Conner, Dental Director in Pediatric Care specializing in dental for kids with 

special needs. 
• Dental Health Officer with the County. Dan will identify who.  
• Tanya Gadspy, and Allison Spenser with Care 1st. 
• David Bond, Head of Behavioral Health at Care1st. One topic that the domain has yet to 

touch on is the behavioral health component relating to obesity. 
• Kathleen Merchant with SDSU WIC, will be starting to attend the Healthcare Domain 

meetings.  
• The conversation and brainstorm will continue at the next meeting. 

5210 Toolkit 
• At the most recent Domain Council meeting, the Healthcare and Community Domain talked 

about doing similar work around the 5210 messaging and the toolkit. The idea now is to create 
one toolkit which will include sections for each domain.  

• For the Healthcare Domain section, the workgroup brainstormed including resources to support 
the different ways that healthcare providers can help spread the 5210 messaging. Composed of 
different videos, printed materials, provide files, etc. Scripps Hospital provides 5210 training 
resources which could potentially be something to also include in the toolkit.  

• In the past, Chula Vista has had a 5210 school assembly and fairs. Healthier Cruz, Coordinator of 
Physical Education, Health, & Wellness at the Chula Vista Elementary School District would be 
the main contact.  

Dan reach out to the County 
about getting a dental 
health representative. 
 
Cheri email introducing 
David Bond, Head of 
Behavioral Health at 
Care1st. 
 
Cheri connect Kim with the 
DEEP meeting to announce 
the baby cues training.  
 
 

2. Workplan 
Action Items  

2-1-1 Project Update Mary Beth contact Whitney 
Edwards from CPMG about 



      
 

• There have been over 150 referrals received across the three clinics including Rady Children’s, 
Grossmont, and San Ysidro. Among those referrals, there have been eight to complete the 
program. There have been about 55-60% to complete the first initial call.  

• All calls will be ending on June 30 for all clinics. 211 is currently completing an evaluation on 
those who didn’t complete the program. About 25 % of that 156 referrals are still active and 
taking calls.  

• Everything will be finalized within the next few months. 

Healthcare Provider Forum 
• Health Education and Cultural and Linguistics Workgroup held their meeting last week, and 

they brought up the ongoing conversation about collaborating with this workgroup on 
providing a training with the managed care plans in early fall for providers related to childhood 
obesity. They are open to chair a provider training in Q1 of 2019. They now have to get 
approval from the Healthy San Diego Quality Improvement Committee. 

• Regarding a space to fold the forum, Rady Children's at the EOB can hold 150-180 people and 
might be a suitable spot. Once a date is established, Mary Beth will reserve the facility if it is 
available.  

Breastfeeding Promotion 
• The Breastfeeding Coalition had their July meeting and Kim talked about the Healthcare domain 

and the workplan efforts. The workgroup might be interested in helping to disseminate the 
coalition’s events and information. This could lead into a great opportunity for the domain to 
be a part of the breastfeeding roundtable. 

• The Lactation Support of Environments has been working on a survey to try and map out the 
breastfeeding support and research that is going on throughout the county. When all of the 
survey data is in, UCSD Mother’s Milk research team will map the data graphically to show the 
connections between people, similar to a social network analysis. At the next meeting they will 
go over the results and decide who else needs to be a part of the conversation.  

incorporating Baby behavior 
breastfeeding training at the 
annual provider training. 

 



      
 

3. Announcements  • Registration for the Community Benefit and Healthy Food: San Diego Roundtable is now open. 
The roundtable discussion will introduce the “Delivering Community Benefit: Healthy Food 
Playbook”. This playbook provides resources to support hospital community benefit 
professionals and partners in addressing community health needs. An invitation email will be 
sent out shortly.  

• The San Diego County Breastfeeding Coalition is holding a seminar on the importance of skin 
contact for newborn babies on July 28. Pricing and information can be found on the SDCBC 
website, lunch and continental breakfast will be provided. 
https://www.breastfeeding.org/event/mini-seminar-nils-bergman-san-diego/ 

Lyndsey send email 
invitation to workgroup 
members.  

Cheri send BC seminar 
information to Rady nurses 
and staff members.  

 

https://www.breastfeeding.org/event/mini-seminar-nils-bergman-san-diego/

